Cyngor Tref Llanandras a Norton

PRESTEIGNE AND NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

_______________________________

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20TH MARCH 2013
AT THE SHIREHALL, BROAD STREET, PRESTEIGNE

  
Present: Cllrs. B. Price (Mayor), Ms B. Baynham ( Deputy Mayor), G. Banks, Ms. N. Humphreys,      C. Kirkby, J. Matthews, H. Owens, Ms. F. Preece, P. Robinson, P. Smith, J. Tennant-Eyles, J. Wilding, J. Williams. 

Apologies:.None

In Attendance: Mrs T. Price, Town Clerk; Steve Jones, Chair of Governors John Beddoes School;
Members of the Public.
Declarations of Interest. Members were requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct Order) (Wales) Order 2008.

Personal
Cllr. B. Price
School Governor (TC appointed) - Presteigne Primary School Funding 








Request


Cllr. G. Banks
Governor John Beddoes School (BLANKET DISPENSATION)











JBS  Schooling Matters




Governor, Presteigne Primary School (BLANKET DISPENSATION)










Primary School Matters




Trustee Judges Lodgings


County Council Grant Reductions




County Council Cabinet Member

           County Council Issues
Personal and Prejudicial 


Cllr. F. Preece 
Related to Crossing Patrol Employee - Presteigne Primary School Funding 








Request

Cllr. J. Wilding

Landowner and developer of site  -  Planning Application, Jacks View, Norton

Prior to the commencement of the formal meeting Members welcomed Steve Jones, Chair of Governors at John Beddoes School. Mr. Jones gave Members a short presentation on the situation at the School and  the measures in place since the school inspection and plans for progressive improvement. He also answered Members' questions on various matters including performance management for staff, the benefits of 'emerging school' status, mentoring and the level of Local Education Authority support. He also asked that Members 'Notice, Acknowledge and Tell' if they become aware of something positive in relation to the school. Members thanked him for attending and asked that he pass on their thanks to the whole governing body for all their hard work.
MIN 2646
DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE
New Councillor Fiona Preece duly signed her declaration of office.
MIN 2647
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the Meeting on 20th February were approved with no amendments. The Mayor then duly signed the Minutes.
MIN 2648
Planning Item P2013 0239, full, installation of a 50m temporary anemometer mast at Bowdler Farm, Knighton (consulted as a neighbouring Council)

It was agreed to take this item first due to the presence of members of the public with an interest in the item.

Cllr. Price read the email from the SHCG to the meeting. This had previously been circulated. Members were then invited to comment on the application. Following some debate and a vote with eleven votes in favour and 2 abstentions, it was agreed to make no comment on the application.

MIN 2649
CLERK’S REPORT/UPDATE
(1)  Presteigne By Pass 30mph Roundels - Members noted that the Welsh Government had confirmed to the County Council that the roundels painted on the by pass had to be removed.
(2)  School Transport Finance John Beddoes Sixth Form Pupils - The Clerk confirmed that she had twice emailed Cllr. Alexander but had received no reply.

MIN 2650
FINANCE

(1)  Donations: 
The request for a donation from the Dyslexia Wales was refused.
(2)  Payments:  




Mid Border Arts (use of meeting room, Feb)
£20.00



Lyreco (office goods)




£52.43



Artisan Print (posters Meadow)


£39.05 MEADOW ACCOUNT



Powys County Council (play inspection)

£70.00 MEADOW ACCOUNT




N. Close 





£20.00 MEADOW ACCOUNT




Bucknell Nurseries (Eddie's Meadow goods)
£282.00



C. Kirkby (refund chains/locks for seats)

£122.12




Badger Benches (seats for Eddie's Meadow)
£467.88




Npower (electricity toilets)



£6.45




Bucknell Nurseries (Eddie's Meadow)

£9.00




Radnorshire Wildlife Trust



£1200.00
(3)  Re-issued Cheque:



Cheque 101725 to  Presteigne and Norton Community Trust had not been not received and the 
issue of a new cheque was noted.
(4)  Risk Assessment Annual Review: Members examined the risk assessment for 2013 (including the review of the Council’s control systems) as previously circulated. The assessment was approved for signing by the Mayor without amendment.
(5)  Asset Register: The updated Register was approved
(6)  Bank Balances: The following bank balances were noted - 



High Interest  £15,352.63
 Treasurer
£14,488.31



Meadow
£219.38
 Allotments
£123.39 (bank transfers still to be made)
(7)  Receipts:

Allotment Rent £350
(8)  Step up to Cilca Course: 
Members agreed that the Clerk could attend the course at a cost of £75.
(9)  Presteigne Primary School Request for Funding for School Crossing Patrol: Cllr. Ms. Preece left the room for the duration of this item. Members had all received the email from the Chair of Governors at the Primary School concerning the loss of funding for the school crossing patrol, at a cost of £807.50. After some discussion it was agreed that the Town Council would agree to fund 50% of the cost providing the School was able to match fund the remaining amount.
MIN 2651
PLANNING 

Planning Applications: 
P2013 0186, full, erection of an agricultural general storage building at Harp Meadow, 
Warden Road, Presteigne -  No objections raised.
P2013 0211, for householder, erection of extension to side of property and conservatory to rear, Parkfield House, 2 Wilson Terrace, Presteigne No objections raised.- 
P2013 0278, full, erection of three affordable terraced houses and associated works at Three Plots, Jacks View, Norton. Cllr. Wilding left the room for the duration of this item. No objections raised.
P2013 0288, advert, display of 2 illuminated hanging signs, 5 illuminated signs and 2 non illuminated signs at Lloyds Bank TSB, 52 Hereford Street, Presteigne - No objections raised providing the signs are turned off by 11pm each day to minimise the intrusion to nearby residents.
MIN 2652
HIGHWAYS, HOUSING AND ENVIRONMENT
(1)  Cwm Harry Land Trust/Zero Waste - Cllr. Kirkby presented his final report. Cllr. Matthews drew Members attention to the recent letter in the Mid Wales Journal on the loss of employment for the people working on the project. Members agreed that Cllr. Kirkby should compose a reply to The Mid Wales Journal.
(2)  Tennis Courts, Went's Meadow - The Clerk reported that she had been told that the money for refurbishment should be released in the next financial year. Arrangements for the transfer of the football pitch etc were continuing.
(3)   Speed Activated Signs Locations By-Pass - Members were happy with the proposed locations for the signs.
(4)  Caravans, Norton Road - Members noted the present situation on the site. No further action to be taken at present.
(5)  Allotments - The reply from the PNAA re the strimmer was noted. Members heard that the PNAA had now raised the money to purchase a communal shed and that this was on order. The Clerk reported that there had been a number of tenancy changes and plot swaps in recent weeks. The email concerning the swapping of plots and untidiness was noted as was the Clerk's reply.
(6)  Street Lighting Review Update - Cllr. Banks agreed to look at the need for extra lights at Prestmede.
(7)   General highway items.

The following items were reported - 
Blocked Drains - The Clerk confirmed that she had reported this.

Fencing Around Kayes Site - The Clerk had reported this to the County Council who had suggested she contact the site owners. She agreed to do this.

Request for Verge Markers, Boultibrooke Bend - The Clerk noted that these had still not been placed and agreed to chase this up.
White Lining of Centre of Road, Outskirts of Norton - Again the repainting of the lines had still not been done.

Potholes near Boultibrooke - The Clerk agreed to report these.

Uneven and Crooked Pavings, Broad Street - Members were concerned that these had still not been attended to despite a new surface being laid near to the Radnorshire Arms. The Clerk agreed to contact the County Council about this.
Presteigne Cemetery - Cllr. Ms Baynham reminded Members that the cemetery was filling up and it was agreed that this matter would be raised again as the issue became more pressing.
MIN 2653
 NORTON

Members discussed the options for repair of the best kept village sign. After some discussion it was felt that the sign should be given to the Judges Lodgings to keep in the museum but that residents should be consulted first to make sure there were no objections. The Clerk agreed to prepare notices for posting in the village, to include the matter in the Parish Magazine and in the Mayor's press release.
MIN 2654
WENT'S MEADOW AND EDDIE'S MEADOW
(1)  Annual Play Inspection - The Clerk confirmed that this had been booked and agreed to ask the inspector to contact Cllr. Kirkby prior to visiting the site.
(2) Skateboard Park Grant Applications - Cllr. Tennant-Eyles reported that the first draft of the Awards for All application was done but that the final application could not be submitted until the grant award for Eddie's Meadow had been completed and signed off. This was expected to the around the end of April/early May. A meeting had been arranged with another equipment company to obtain a quote to compare with that already received.
(3) Work Day/Sub-Committee - Cllr. Kirkby confirmed that he would be organising these soon.

(4) Use Agreement - Members had all received a copy of the use agreement prepared by the Clerk and it was approved without amendment.

(5) Request for use for Private Party - The Clerk had supplied Members with the list of supplementary questions and agreed write a reply.
(6) Eddie's Meadow - Cllr. Kirkby provided Members with an update on the work completed so far, in particular the successful planting of the new hedge that day with the assistance of children from the Primary School, helpers from the Warden Foundation and Radnorshire Wildlife Trust. The wildlife trust had also now completed a management plan for the site.
(7) Disused Reservoir Site - Cllr. Kirkby reported that matters were progressing and that he hoped the transfer would take place soon.
MIN 2655
YOUTH MATTERS

Cllr. Tennant-Eyles confirmed that the youth bus had now been stopped. The Service Level Agreement between the County Council and the Youth Project could not be signed until it had been approved by the County Council Cabinet and so this was not in place as yet.
MIN 2656
CORRESPONDENCE/GENERAL ITEMS

(1)  Town Fireworks Display (email from Football Club) - Members had received a copy of the email sent by the Football Club indicating it no longer felt able to be part of the organisation of the annual firework display. Members agreed to consider the matter further and that in the meantime the Clerk should write to the Football Club to thank them for all their hard work with the display over the years.
(2)  Community Funding Cuts email - Members were pleased to learn that the County Council had greatly reduced the planned cutbacks in funding.
(3)  WW1 Anniversary - Members noted the information provided and agreed to consider the matter further when the Judges' Lodgings had more information on what was planned.
(4)  Email from Candidate Council Co-Option - The email received by the Clerk and her reply were noted. Members had nothing further to add.
(5)  Email from resident, Council Co-option - The Clerk was asked to reply explaining both the process that had to be followed for co-option and the situation regarding the allotments.
(6)   Closure of Knighton Sorting Office - Cllr. Price reported that he had been invited to a further meeting on 25th March.
(7)  Herefordshire Council Consultations - The Clerk explained that some years ago the Council had asked that Herefordshire Council no longer send consultations to the Town Council but that consultations had re-commenced. Members agreed to make no comment on the present consultations and that future consultations from Herefordshire would be notified to all Members but only placed on the Agenda at Members' request.
(8)  Post Office Location Presteigne Consultation - 
Members discussed this item in depth and asked that the Clerk reply as follows - 
· The Council is pleased that a post office service is being retained in the town and in the High Street as this location is central to the town and part of the main shopping area.
· The extended opening hours are welcomed as this will improve access to services

· The step to the new location is a concern and whilst it was noted that a portable ramp will be available this would presumably be placed out on demand which can cause a delay to entry and also embarrassment for those needing to request it.

· The loss of the ability to send international parcels and use transcash is a big concern and the Council would like to ask for these services to be maintained.

(9)  Western Power Distribution Stakeholder Workshops - No-one wished to attend these workshops.
(10)  School Transport - Cllr. Price had checked the County Council policy for sixth form pupils travelling to schools out of County and confirmed that pupils would not receive free transport.
MIN 2657
TOWN COUNCIL SURGERIES

The March Surgery had had 2 visitors.
Cllrs. Price and Williams to attend the April Surgery.
MIN 2658
INFORMATION ITEMS

Noted
MIN 2659
URGENT ITEMS

Cllr. Price that tickets were now available for the Mayor's Fashion Show and Lunch.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.40 pm.
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